## RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

## **BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP**

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

October 31, 2023

Bowling Green Township Board of trustees opened this regular business meeting at 7:00pm with roll call. Trustee Mack was absent, all other trustees and fiscal officer (FO) were present.

<u>Visitors:</u> Tim May, Steve Love, Debbie Love, Ed Monroe, Jack Ward, Minnie Hester, Paul Hester Trustee Hupp made a motion to pay the bills; sign purchase orders and blanket certificates, and the bank statement. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. Motion Carried. It is lawfully certified that the amount \$11,103.64 is lawfully appropriated to pay the bills by the fiscal officer.

		4
6824	BJ Cottrill	\$53.61
6825	Pleasant Valley Limestone	\$243.76
6826	Mar-Zane Inc.	\$235.50
6827	Power Parts Engineering	\$289.80
6828	LOGAN FARMER	\$1,000.00
6829	BEN HUPP	\$450.00
6830	Daniel VanBuren	\$225.00
6831	JENNIE DUVAL	\$450.00
6832	STUART MACK	\$331.22
6833	BRIAN JAMES COTTRILL	\$1,287.08
6834	JENNIE DUVAL	\$1,283.46
6835	JOHN E HOFFER	\$1,194.33
6836	BENJAMIN C HUPP	\$905.84
6837	PR STUART MACK	\$743.26
6838	DANIEL NELSON VANBUREN	\$903.67
6839	JACK WARD	\$308.44
6840	DONALD W WATKINS	\$1,198.67
		\$11,103.64

<u>Correspondence</u>: Trunk or treat went well this year. The township passed out candy to 65-70 kids. <u>Safety:</u> Will need to order salt soon. Road crew would like to get a larger brine tank.

Fire Company: Trustee Hupp stated National Trails Fire Department is adding an addition to include bunk room so they will be able to have full time staff. Since we currently have \$71,000 to carryover in the fire fund, Trustee Hupp would like to suggest we donate \$10,000 to their building fund. Trustee Hupp made a motion to donate \$10,000 to National Trails building. Trustee Vanburen seconded the motion.

Zoning: Zoning inspector Jack Ward reported he fielded 6-7 phone calls. The trustees will hold a public hearing for the proposed zoning amendment on November 22 at 6:30. Followed but the regular November business meeting at 7pm.

<u>Unfinished Business</u>: Building update: Trustees Mack and Hupp will be meeting with the architect on Nov. 7<sup>th</sup> to modify and finish up plans.

Trustee Hupp made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. With Business complete, the board adjourned at 7:20pm

Ben Hupp- President

Stuart Mack-Vice President

Daniel VanBuren- Trustee

Jennie Duval-Fiscal Officer